SASIG FILE ec dein Am, Jamie Nellace Lecley Sum



Cllr Jamie Macrae Chair Strategic Aviation Special Interest Group C/o Northpoint Aviation London & South East Office 14 Monarch Terrace West Malling Kent ME19 4NP

28 July 2017

Dear Cllr Macrae

LGA Special Interest Group Annual Report

I am writing on behalf of the LGA's Leadership Board to thank you, as well as your colleagues and member authorities, for submitting your annual report.

The Leadership Board received the report at our recent meeting on 19 July. Colleagues and I noted the activities undertaken by the Strategic Aviation SIG during the past year, and welcomed your achievements.

As you will know the submission of an annual report is a requirement of LGA Special Interest Group status, but Members' asked that I pass on their appreciation of the time and effort that you put into the report to keep us appraised of your activities, as well as for the significant hard work undertaken throughout the year to support the local authorities in your membership.

The forthcoming year promises to be a particularly busy and interesting one for us all in local government, and I wish you good luck and continued success in all of your work.

Yours sincerely

Lord Porter of Spalding CBE

LGA Chairman